April 18, 2023

To Mayor David West

david@davidwest-richmondhill.ca

re: Development proposal at 107 Hall Street

We are residents on 73 Mill Street. We have lived here for 48 years. The village core has been a great community to live and raise our family.

We recognize our neighborhood is dealing with change and we welcome most of the changes we see. However, new development should fit into the historic theme that is present on Mill Street and area. I remember speaking with you before the last election and was impressed with the sense you conveyed about the growth in Richmond Hill.

Carol and I oppose the application for a 14 storey residential building at 107 Hall Street. I urge Council to adhere to the core Town plan and to reject amendments to the official plan and rezone this property. Mill Street and area has become one of the nicest areas in Richmond Hill. All development to this point has enhanced that neighbourhood appeal. This proposed towering apartment will overshadow and overload a great neighbourhood.

Please help us make a strong case to Council and insist this application comply with the Town zoning restrictions.

Peter and Carol Grys

73 Mill Street, Richmond Hill